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BrodheadTU.org 

Clean Water, Wild Trout and Tight Lines to All! 

Upcoming important activities, dates and issues: 

JUNE 13:  BRODEAD TU PICNIC AT FOREVERGREEN PRESERVE 

(NEW VENUE!), 3 PM  BRING A COVERED DISH, BRING A DES-

SERT, BRING A ROD! 

JUNE 28:  ELEMENTS OF FLY-FISHING WORKSHOP AT FOREVER-

GREEN PRESERVE, 1 PM—4 PM.  COME JOIN THE FUN.  MORE IN-

FORMATION COMING SO MARK THE DATE.  SEE FLYER INSIDE FOR 

MORE DETAILS. 

ADDITIONAL 2015 VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES: 

     JUNE 15-AUGUST 15 (ACTUAL DATE TBD):  POCONO CREEK STREAM 

IMPROVEMENT WORK: PHASE #1 

     JULY 23:  STONY ACRES/MCCD CAMP FLY-FISHING WORKSHOP 

     AUGUST 12:  PROJECT HEALING WATERS AT INDIAN MT. ROD & GUN 

CLUB 

     SEPTEMBER 5: MONROE COUNTY YOUTH FIELD DAY AT CAMP TREXLER 

June 2015 
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Dear Members and Friends: 
 
     June is upon us and soon the true summer sea-
son will begin.  With the high temperatures and 
long dry period we’ve had, our streams already 
looked like August.  Thankfully we’ve had some 
rains to give the fields and forests a good drink and 
to elevate those water levels. I certainly hope that 
pattern will continue.  
     I cordially invite everyone to join us at the Brod-
head TU #289 Picnic on Saturday, June 13, 2015 at 
the ForEvergreen Preserve in Analomink, PA.  
We’ll supply the tables, the main courses, water and 
soda, and you can supply your chair and a side dish 
or a dessert.  We look forward to having a good 
time in a very scenic spot along our beloved Brod-
head Creek.  I’m sure the eaglets won’t mind the 
company!  It’s an informal affair so don’t be shy. 
    If you’ve been following the issue of the Clean 
Water Act, you know that the EPA did, indeed, fi-
nalize the “Water of the US Rule”, clarifying protec-
tion to headwater and ephemeral streams and wet-
lands.  These headwaters serve as vital collectors 
and buffers to those areas downstream. I expect sig-
nificant opposition to the passage of this rule, most 
probably within the court system.  I ask that, as the 
issue moves forward, you contact you legislators to 
let them know your position.  Even if you know 
they are against it, it is important they understand 
that cool, clean water is a limiting resource factor 
for human, animal, and plant survival and intact 
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headwaters help keep our downstream areas clean. 
     I want to thank the seven members who assisted the National Park Service with their Learn to Fish 
Program on Memorial Day Sunday.  Seven of us donned our TU shirts and hats (We looked pretty 
good, by the way!) and assisted the Park staff and interns in introducing casting, knot tying, ethical 
fishing, life vest safety and other topics to youngsters at Hidden Lake.  It was a lot of fun and I look 
forward to helping next year. 
     I also want to thank those eight members who assisted with the Dunkelberger’s Fly-Fishing event.  
You went out of your way to help when it was need and, again, we were the people out there engaging 
people in our sport.  I’m sure that the hours we invested yielded large dividends for the attendees.   
     Our May newsletter had multiple updates and there is not much to follow up with other than re-
minders that our Trout In The Classroom brook trout release will be very soon. I will contact the 
teacher to get a date and time and I will let you know.   
     I have received several inquiries from fisherman outside our area who want to fish the Brodhead. 
One of their concerns is access. This, of course, has been one of our concerns for a long time.  Thank-
fully, I have been able to give directions to Brodhead Park, Pinebrook Park, and ForEvergreen Pre-
serve and every time I send some maps and information I am thankful to groups like Stroud Town-
ship, Brodhead Watershed Association, Pocono Heritage Land Trust, and yes, Brodhead TU, for 
working to make the Brodhead available to the general public and to have places to eat, relax, and en-
joy some fishing. There are many places where citizens don’t enjoy such benefits.  Remember to thank 
the membership of these organization when you can. 
     Our Pocono Creek restoration project continues to be on schedule and Eric Baird, Don Baylor, 
Don Miller, and I met with our contractor to map out some final details for our mid-summer project. 
The earliest work can begin is June 15 but we’re aiming sometime mid-summer.  Stream levels will be 
one determining factor as to when we set a date.  After locating the rocks we will use,  I can assure you 
I am dwarfed by some of the boulders.  These will be placed along the banks and in the stream to pro-
vide cover, increase depth and velocity, and provide habitat for trout and other water dwelling crea-
tures.   If you’ve ever fished this stream with some regularity, you know that if there is any decent 
depth in the water with a current seam, you’ll probably find a wild brown or even a native brookie.  
We truly believe this project will have a positive impact on the fishery on this parcel of land between 
the former Northampton Community College (who is supplying the boulders) and Route 611.  
     I hope to see you at the picnic or at the June 28th event at ForEvergreen or both! 
 
     For Clean Streams and Tight Lines, 
 
     Todd G. Burns, President 
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FISHING BUDDIES  WANT YOU! 

T 
he 2012 cadre of available Brodhead TU anglers who have volunteered their services for Gerry Bortz’ Fishing 

Buddies Program are always ready to receive calls for the trout fly fishing season. Kindly plan ahead; don’t call 

the night before you want to go fishing and expect the availability of one of our volunteers. Please save this page 

and know that caring members of YOUR chapter are here to help any fledgling fly-fishers with “getting their feet wet” 

in one of our lovely local streams. The following BTU chapter members have generously offered their time and expertise 

to assist fellow BTU members in learning the local waters: Eric Baird (570-355-0165; evenings & weekends; Tobyhanna, 

Hickory Run & Devil’s Hole); Tom Battista (610-681-6307; Sunday mornings; any stream); Gerry Bortz (570-895-1099; 

weekdays; Brodhead & McMichaels Creeks); Todd Burns (610-704-4549; Weekends, holidays; Martins Creek and Pocono 

Creek; Scott Cesari (570-897-5830; Evenings & weekends; any streams); Will Daskal (610-381-6188; call for availability); 

Jeff Heberley (570-421-3184; any time; anywhere); Glenn Hessler (570-629-5492;    weekends; Brodhead & McMichaels 

Creeks); Tom Magera (570-977-4381; weekdays in the morning & weekends any time; any stream); Eric McLendon (610-

863-9097; anytime; anywhere); Ron Mishkin (570-460-5031; evenings & weekends; Brodhead & McMichaels Creeks and 

others); Frank Russo (570-839-3436; any time; anywhere); and John Schriever (570-722-9797; anytime; anywhere). 

 

The State of Our Membership: 

Adult Members = 207 

Youth Members = 4 

Total Chapter Members—211 

 

JOIN US ON  

FACEBOOK! 
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Ready for YOUR Vest!! 

Just 

$10.00  

Empty 

Available for purchase at every meeting! 

Chapter Logo 

Double-sided 

Water-resistant 

seal 

Just 

$20.00  

Filled with 

Flies! 
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K E N  &  C O M P A N Y  

This space available to advertise your event or business. 

For information and rates, contact Eric Baird  @ 

(570) 355-0165. 
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Brodhead Chapter TU 
Trout Unlimited 
P.O. Box 713 
Bartonsville, PA 18321 

 

Address Changes:    KINDLY NOTE... 

If you have moved, or if you received a new physical address pursuant to the   

Monroe County 911E program, only YOU can effect an address change 

through National TU. You can do it directly on the TU.org website by      

logging in to your account with your TU member number, or you can call 

them up directly at one of the following numbers: TOLL FREE: 1-800-834-

2419; National Office: (703) 522-0200; Fax: (703) 284-9400 and make the change.  

We cannot do it for you!  

 

 

Thanks for your understanding in this timely matter.—Ed. 

 Todd Burns, Editor 
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P.O. Box 863 
Brodheadsville, PA 18322 

P.O. Box 863 

Brodheadsville, PA 18322 

tgburns@rcn.com 


